
 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards for Young Musicians Pilot Scheme 
 
We are delighted to announce that West Blatchington Primary School has 
been selected as one of two schools in the city to take part in a         
Furthering Talent Pilot Scheme. All children receiving instrumental tuition 
between September 2017 and December 2018 will be entered into an 
Arts Award programme. This means that as well as receiving             
instrumental tuition, pupils will also attend one workshop and one     
musical event (e.g. a concert) per term. Our first workshop will be taking 
place in November with an amazing jazz group called Tomorrowôs     
Warriors! 
Currently, the school offers instrumental lessons on the following       
instruments: 
Ŀ Recorder, violin and keyboard from Year 2 onwards. 
Ŀ Guitar from Year 3 onwards. 
Ŀ Flute and drum kit from Year 4 onwards. 
Pupils are taught in groups of three, and lessons take place during the  
school day. 

West Blatch News 

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

It has been an absolutely fantastic 
start to our school year as we have 
finally got our planning permission 
agreed for the new school building. 
This is such an opportunity for us 
all. The children will have a  
dynamic new building which will 
unite us all under one roof, 
something we have all wanted for 
such a long time.  

 

The children will be taught in an 
atmosphere that is dynamic, 
environmentally friendly and, in 
our cash strapped times, 
economically viable.  

 

School council this year will be 
taking on the role of ambassadors 
in telling you, our community, the 
unfolding story of the building 
development, so watch this space 
for further information as and 
when we get it.  

 

Iôd also like to take this 
opportunity to welcome our new 
members of staff to the schoolð
we have Miss Claridge, Mrs 
Stingone  and Miss Pintado in Key 
Stage One, plus Miss Jinks and Mr 
Heffernan working with individual 
children in EYFS. 

 

Over in Key Stage 2 we  have Miss 
Tester and Mr Russell, with Miss 
Newell, Miss Mazza and Miss 
Ovenden  working in our Facility.  
A really warm welcome to you all, 
and thank you for all the hard 
work you have already put in to 
our school. As with all of our staff, 
who constantly show their 
commitment to making the 
difference for the children, many, 
many thanks. 

 

You may have noticed how clean 
and sparkly the school is as well, 
and this is down to the Premises 
team going the extra mile this 
Summer ð moving a record 

number of classes around to 
facilitate the needs of the 
children within them. Again, a 
massive thank you to you. 

 

Finally, Iôd like to also say that 
the school has received two 
very important honours to start 
us off on the right foot this 
Autumnðnot only have we 
gained the School Games Silver 
Award but we have also been 
awarded the  Autism Aware 
Award! True testaments to the 
hard work that our staff do to 
ensure that your children get 
the very best in a fully rounded 
and inclusive education.  

 

This year we are pleased to 
offer forest school activities as 
another string to our bow and  
are also proud to announce that 
we have been chosen, alongside 
only one other school in the 
city, to be part of the Furthering 
Talent programme for music 
which offers funding for children 
to explore a range of 
instruments and be involved in 
performance. 

With all that ahead, what a year 
this is already shaping up to be! 

Best wishes, 

 

Fern Corns 

Assistant 
Headôs Corner 
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 Friends of West Blatchington      
Primary and Nursery school 

We hope that you have had a lovely 
time over the Summer break. We 
would like to welcome you back 
and also say hello to new members 
of the school. 

Friends of West Blatchington is 
a group of parents, carers and 
teacher representatives (PTA) 
whose aim is to raise funds for the 
school in order to enrich the      
education and environment of the 
pupils attending the school. The 
money goes towards class trips, 
playground equipment, swimming 
classes plus much more. 
 

We are a very friendly group who 
just want the best for the children 
of the school. Anyone can join in or 
help that has affiliations with the 
school.  
 
We are looking for organisers, cake 
makers, face painters, anyone who 
is enthusiastic, and anyone who 
could spare an hour of their time.  
 
Whether it be an idea to raise  
money, to help at a disco, maybe 
donate some cakes to sell - any 
contribution is appreciated, and no 
contribution is too small.  
 
We have much to organise this 
year. Here is a little idea of what is 
in the diary :  

¶ A disco for both Infants and 
Juniors.  

¶ Creating personal Christmas 
and seasonal gifts like cards, 
cups, tea towels, etc. 

 
These will make lovely Christmas 

and seasonal gifts for you 
friends and family.  
 
We also have the Winter Gathering 
which is our annual fair full of stalls, 
games and of course our very  
popular raffle.  
 

If you think you could spare some 
time or would like to see what the 
PTA is all about, please leave your 
details at the office so that a   
member of FOWB can get in     
contact with you.  

 

You can also join our Face Book 
page, where we will keep you up to 
date on everything that is going on. 

 

Thank you for your time! 

 

Friends of West Blatchington. 

 

 
Celebrating Autism Aware Award 

During the last academic year, Mrs Tuck and Mrs McCully undertook a significant amount of work around the Autism 
Aware Award.  This involved them participating in training on specific areas of Autistic Spectrum Condition (ASC) as 
well as producing a portfolio of evidence to show what we do as a school to ensure the very best support is in place 
for our pupils with ASC. 
 
An autism aware school is defined as a school that provides an environment that accepts and understands pupils 
with autism spectrum condition and provides opportunities for the whole school community to continue to increase 
its awareness and develop its understanding of ASC. 
  
We are delighted to announce that we have received the Autism Aware Award 2017-2020!  We would like to 
thank all the of the school staff for their hard work and dedication in supporting all of our pupils.   We are extremely 
proud of the wonderful work they do to ensure the best outcomes academically, socially and emotionally for our 
ASC pupils both within mainstream classes, and Seals and Dolphins. Congratulations West Blatchington Primary and 
Nursery School!  



   

The first meeting of this yearôs 

school council will take place next 

week, as we have been busy  

electing our new reps. 

We will be doing lots to promote our 

new building, as well as charity fund 

raising and representing our classes 

in all aspects of the school life. 

Watch this space! 

   School Council: 
Keeping you  
posted! 

 

Reading Spotlight   

Brighton & Hove City Councilôs Planning Committee 
have unanimously voted to approve the plans for a new 
school building for West Blatchington Primary &  
Nursery School!   

The plans also include a new permanent building for Kingôs 
School, currently located in Portslade.   The construction will 
occur in one phase and the existing buildings demolished once 
the school moves into the new building.  

At West Blatchington Primary & Nursery School we have     
outstanding teachers, strong and experienced support staff 
and will now soon have first rate facilities to match! 

The new building will enable the school to be truly inclusive, 
with all year groups (including the nursery and ASC unit) 
housed under the same roof.   The modern and efficient   
building has been designed to inspire and instil pride across 
the whole school community and will empower the school to 
deliver the highest quality of education in a stimulating      
environment for many generations to come. 

Philip Worsfold, chair of the schoolôs governing body, said: 
ñThe new building means state of the art facilities for current 
and future pupils at West Blatchington to help them thrive. It 
is a very exciting moment for the whole school community.ò 

Children will be coming home every so 
often this year with the new book club 
catalogue. There are lots of exciting books 
to order and the school receives 25% for 
every book order we put in. That means 
that we are able to order new books for 
school. So please have a look through. 
They also make great Christmas presents! 

 

If you have any childrenôs magazines or 
comics that you no longer need, can you 
please donate them to school for our book 
corners. They would be very much      
appreciated. 

Our Fantastic Future! 

Regular reader winners 

BradleyðPandas 

Faith & SzymonðKangaroos 

Jack, Joe, Ishita & SajedðMeerkats 

School Councillors 

Meerkats Joe 

Leopards Marley  and   Evie 

Iguanas Yoon and Ayah 

Otters Lacey and Alfie 

Panthers Jatin, Macie  and    
Eliza - Deputy 

Owls Kurlos and Mia 

Kangaroos Jackson and Poppy 

Dolphins Max and Reggie 

Seals Oscar and Sid 



 Inspirational numeracy enrichment 
day at the Amex Stadium 

 

 

  Bikeability 

West Blatchington Primary & 
Nursery School are proud to 
have been working  with  
Albion in the Community since 
the Spring term.   
Together we have held a girls 
football club, zip zap healthy 
living club and various teaching 
interventions.   
Last week a group of year 5 
and year 6 pupils visited the 
amazing American Express 
Community Stadium to take 
part in a  numeracy enrichment day. 
 
The day included several football 
themed maths games and a tour of 
the stadium.  Games included a   
fantasy football activity where pupils 
had to carefully plan how to        
assemble the best team they could, 
whilst working to a budget, and a 
dice game which had them          
calculating league tables. 

The day stimulated the childrenôs 
learning experiences in an     
inspirational setting, beyond the 
classroom.  As the pupils arrived 
back, their faces were still   
beaming with excitement! 
Parents were equally enthused 
about the day: 
 
"The way they taught it, the way 
they got her involved by doing 
games, tasks and giving her a 
tour, has set off a spark in her 

for maths!  She is looking at it     
differently - amazing!"  
 
 

"My daughter couldn't stop talking 
about it and all of the maths stuff 
she had done.  I've never heard her 
so  excited about maths!" 
 
 

"My daughter got home and said to 
me... I can do this! It was literally a 
light bulb going off." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Online Safety  

E-Safety Working Party 

Do you have an interest in Online     

Safety? We are looking for a parent/

carer to join our E-Safety Working Party. 

This will involve meeting once a half 

term with different member of staff and 

pupils to raise awareness of E-Safety 

across our school community. If you are 

interested, please leave a message for 

Mrs Roberts at the school office.  

Together, we can help keep our children 

safe!  


